
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      Public Works Committee Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  December 7, 2020 

 

Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 

 

Agenda Item:  Bobolink Construction Engineering Agreement 

 

Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the new construction of sidewalk along Bobolink and Eagle as 

part of a Safe Routes to Schools Project with Stark being the low bidder and awarded the project. 

The city budgeted to hire a Construction Engineer for the project. With this being an IDOT 

project, they are going to require specific documentation as well as the use of their new CMMS 

software. The CMMS software has proven to take more time and thusly has increased the cost of 

Construction Engineering. The use of CMMS is new to construction engineering in the last year, so the 

additional cost of this is just now being felt by municipalities. 

While N. Main had a higher bid award price, it also had 5 fewer working days. The extra 

working days has the potential to increase the cost on the construction engineering firm, which is why 

the cost of Construction Engineering for this project is only just slightly lower than that of N. Main 

even though the project cost is cheaper. 

  

 

Fiscal Impact: The agreement with Millennia is for $34,500. The FY 20-21 budget includes $60,000 

in Account # 420-00-800-3100 that is for the Phase 3 Engineering for both Safe Routes to School 

Projects. The N. Main project cost was $35,979. While the N. Main project had a higher cost, the 

Bobolink project has more working days. With these two contracts exceeding the budgeted amount, the 

additional $10,479 will be transferred from the General Street budget for Phase 1 engineering. 

 

 

Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the engineering agreement with Millenia for 

an amount not to exceed $34,500. 

 

Action Requested:   Approval of the agreement with Millenia Professional Services 

 








